MELSA and Web Junction Webinar, January 2011
Unemployment Insurance

Staff Competency Assessment

1. A customer enters the library at 4 PM on a Friday and says he wants to apply for unemployment insurance. What steps would you take to assist him?
· Minnesota UI hours of service are 6 AM-6 PM, Monday-Friday.

· If customers do not complete their online application in one sitting they may save their application and work on it. However, temporary “accounts” are purged every weekend so an application would be lost if not completed by Friday at 6 PM.
· The customer may be better served by applying by phone right away or waiting until the following Monday to apply online.
· If a customer decides to apply on the following Monday, assist the customer in locating a library or other computer facility with hours that best suit his schedule.

2. A customer moved to Minnesota five months ago after being laid off from her job in Wisconsin. A week ago she quit her job in Minnesota. She approaches the desk and tells you that she needs to apply for unemployment insurance. What steps would you take to assist her?

· Since income from the approximately last 12 months is used to determine the amount of unemployment insurance she qualifies for, the customer needs to contact both Minnesota and Wisconsin to inquire about unemployment insurance. 
· Quitting a job does not automatically preclude someone from collecting unemployment benefits. Customer may qualify for benefits in Wisconsin and Minnesota.
· Go to www.servicelocator.org  to find contact and other information about unemployment benefits in every state.

3. A customer is using a computer to apply for unemployment insurance. He speaks very little English and has limited experience using a computer. He asks if you would assist him with filling out the online form. What would you do?
· People with limited computer skills may apply by phone rather than online.

· Minnesota UI has interpreters for Spanish, Somali, and Hmong speakers.

· Contact information is available at www.uimn.org  Note that the hours when one can speak to a customer service representative are different than the hours for the automated phone application system.
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